

## **Darton West Ward Alliance**

### **Notes of Meeting 7<sup>th</sup> November 2016 at the Darton Centre.**

**Attendees:** Cllr Linda Burgess, (Chair), Cllr Alice Cave, Carol Gamwell, Jason Gardner. Tom West, Louise Oxley, Dominic McCall, Richard Haigh

**Visitors:** 2 Student Learners from Darton College.

**North Area Team:** Rebecca Battye.

**Apologies:** Cllr Sharon Howard, Mary Elliott. Ann Plant.

#### **1. Welcome and Apologies.**

Linda welcomed all to the meeting and apologies were received.

#### **2. Notes of the Meeting 10<sup>th</sup> October 2016.**

These were agreed as a true record.

##### ***Action Points.***

- a. Jason and Darton Learners to keep the Group updated regarding the College Winter Fair.
- b. Rebecca to send Tom West an WA application membership form.
- c. Jason to arrange a date for Linda and Richard to discuss the new environmental project.
- d. Alice, Linda and Carol, to visit Kexbrough Social Club to discuss future developments.
- e. Rebecca to invite Ian Wilson, (Highways) to the next Alliance meeting .
- f. Rebecca to supply all members with the Alliance Network lists in readiness for the meeting at the Town Hall with Tom Smith.
- g. All members complete and return Review of Priorities Action Plan to Linda.
- h. Rebecca to email Richard with contact information of company making Gawber Blue Plaque, Richard to make contact and ascertain progress.
- i. Tom to email Richard to confirm date for Horizon Students to bulb plant at Gawber.

#### **3.WAF Update 2016/17.**

- a. The budget update was discussed and noted.
- b. WAF Applications.  
Redbrook Roundabout Planting. Approved.  
Barugh Green Primary School Christmas tree. Approved.  
Reflective Celebration November Event. Approved.  
Darton College, Winter Fair Lincs2Nepal Project. Approved.

#### **4. North Area Council.**

Updates were given on projects currently being under taken by the North Area Council.

##### ***Action Point.***

Rebecca to supply relevant statistics from North Area Council quarterly.

#### **5. Ward Priorities and Projects 2016/17.**

Current projects were discussed and reviewed.

Richard gave information about the Gawber History Open Evening on Friday 9<sup>th</sup> December 2016, 6.00 pm until 8.00pm at Gawber Church Hall. Linda will open the event in her role as Mayor. All members welcome.

The possibility of BBIC support in links with small and medium sized business and possible links to Neighbourhood Network was discussed.

**6. Any Communications.**

The Ward Alliance leaflet was discussed.

***Action Point.***

Group to revisit this item in January 2017.

**7.Ward Alliance membership and development.**

WA members to let Cllrs know of any potential new members

The Reflective Celebration to be held on 28<sup>th</sup> November was discussed.

**8 A.O.B.**

Town Hall Open Day, 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2016, 10.00 am until 2.00 pm.

**Date of the next meeting.**

**Monday, 5<sup>th</sup> December 2016.at the Darton Centre.**

## **Darton West Ward Alliance**

### **Notes of Meeting 5<sup>th</sup> December 2016 at the Darton Centre.**

**Attendees:** Cllr Alice Cave, (Chair), Cllr Linda Burgess, Tom West, Scott Ledger, Richard Haigh, Dominic McCall.

North Area Team: Rebecca Battye.

**Apologies:** Cllr Sharon Howard, Carol Gamwell, Ann Plant, Jason Gardner, Mary Elliott.

#### **1. Welcome and Apologies.**

Alice welcomed all to the Meeting and apologies received.

#### **2. Notes of the Meeting 7<sup>th</sup> November 2016.**

These were agreed as a true record.

##### *Action Points.*

- a. Jason to arrange a meeting January 2017, with Linda and Richard to look at the next stage of the Darton College Environmental Project.
- b. Alice, Linda and Carol to make visit to Kexbrough Social Club, Sat 10<sup>th</sup> Dec 2016, to discuss future developments and report in the New Year 2017.
- c. Rebecca to invite Ian Wilson, (Highways) to next Alliance Meeting, Monday, 16<sup>th</sup> January 2017.
- d. Rebecca to check on progress with Gawber History Group Blue Plaque order.
- e. Richard to work with Rebecca to get permissions from Highways for 2 new planters at Day House Way, Redbrook and contact residents who will adopt planters. Rebecca to get initial costings for planters and report next meeting.
- f. Dominic to keep action plan updated and look at a version which all can access.
- g. Tom to visit Wilthorpe and Redbrook Afternoon Club to see what assistance can be given and report Jan 2017.
- h. Scott to investigate base for the Pickering Cup and report in January.
- i. Rebecca to work with Carol re: Completion of Volunteer hours for Barugh Green Events.
- k. Rebecca to invite the new Clean and Green Team member to the next meeting.

#### **3. Feedback from Reflective Celebration.**

It was agreed this was a useful undertaking and we would follow up findings in 2017 to assist with Action Plan and Priorities for 2017/18.

Carol Gamwell was thanked for her commitment to the Barugh Green Club Christmas Concert and fundraiser.

#### **4. WAF Update. 2016/17.**

The Budget update was discussed and noted. There were no WAF applications.

#### **5. North Area Council.**

The North Area Council Project performance report was available and discussed.

#### **6. Ward Priorities and Projects 2016/17.**

The priorities and updates were discussed in readiness for a review of the priorities for 2017-18 starting in February 2017

## **7. Communications.**

The need for a W/A leaflet discussed.

### *Action point*

A communications working group of Linda, Tom, Jason, Dominic to meet 18<sup>th</sup> January 2017 at Darton College.

## **8 AOB**

The possibility of the Community Choir's involvement in the Stars event was discussed.

### **Date and time of next meeting.**

**16<sup>th</sup> January 2017, 5.00pm. The Darton Centre**